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Administration’s Message
Dear DMCI Families, Students, and Staff,

As we bring this incredible school year to a
close, we want to take a moment to reflect
on the many milestones, memories, and
moments that have made this year at DMCI
truly unforgettable.
This has been a year filled with joy, love and
rigour. Whether in classrooms, on athletic
fields, in music halls, or through community
service, our students have demonstrated
what it means to be resilient, curious, and
committed. We have seen academic
excellence, artistic brilliance, athletic
triumphs, and leadership in action.
Some highlights include:

Outstanding performances (musicals,
concerts, and art showcases that
inspired and impressed our entire
community)
Remarkable success in sports and
intramurals, with several of our teams
bringing home divisional and provincial
honours.

·Unforgettable school events:
Sister Act Musical Production - The cast
and crew of Sister Act had the rafters
ringing as they raised their voices on
May 8th for the DMCI Spring Musical
performance.
DMCI Celebrates National Truth &
Reconciliation – DMCI launched its Road
to Reconciliation drive
Student Leadership – student leaders
volunteered a total of 5142 hours in
various places in our community
Flag Football - DMCI ventured into
uncharted territory this year with the
establishment of our first girls flag
football team.
DMCI's Young Warriors Traditional Drum
Group - In just over a year, a dedicated
group of students have come a long way
as a traditional drum group drumming
within Winnipeg School Division and for
Community Organizations. 

12 DMCI Grade 9-11 Students Participate
in a WSD SEAR Drone Technology
Program
Career Fair & Trade Show – DMCI
hosted local businesses, post-
secondary institutions, and trades
organizations with many alumni
sharing their journey and careers.

These amazing events reminded us of the
joy of being together as a diverse
community of inclusive learners. None of
this would be possible without our
dedicated staff. Their tireless commitment
to teaching, mentoring, and caring for our
students has made all the difference. We
are equally grateful to our families for their
unwavering support and partnership. And
to our students—you continue to inspire us
every single day with your energy,
empathy, and endless potential.
To our graduating class of 2025 you leave
behind a legacy of excellence. We are so
proud of who you are and who you are
becoming. As you step into your next
chapter, carry with you the lessons,
friendships, and courage you have
cultivated here.
As we look ahead, we are excited about
new opportunities to grow as a school and
community. But for now, we encourage
everyone to pause, rest, and celebrate all
we have accomplished together.
Thank you for making DMCI a place of
learning, laughter, and belonging.
Have a safe, joyful, and restorative summer
break!

Warm regards,
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A B O U T  O U R  S C H O O L

Daniel McIntyre Collegiate Institute (DMCI) in Winnipeg's West End offers all courses required for a Manitoba High School
diploma. The school population of approximately 1038 students is multicultural and diverse and offers students a positive
and inclusive learning environment supporting all backgrounds and needs. DMCI offers an extensive selection of academic
courses including Advanced Placement courses. Our Advanced Placement Program includes the international accredited
AP Capstone program, a first in Manitoba. DMCI also has a long history in Visual and Performing Arts including a renowned
music and dance program, a thriving place for student expression. This was evident in their many performances within the
school and the City. For instance, in this year’s production of “Sister’s Act”, “Concert in the Quad” and “Melody and
Movement” students were shining stars as the community watched in awe. In addition, a variety of optional courses are
offered in Industrial Arts, Home Economics, Social Science, Business Education, Graphics and Information and
Communication Technology. 

DMCI also has an expansive Medical Professionals Program with partnerships that include WRHA, Pan Am Clinic, St.,
Boniface Research Center and a variety of private medical practices. Students in this program focus on physiology, human
anatomy and medical research. Medical examinations and surgery techniques are explored in their second and third year.
In addition, students become certified in First Aid/CPR and explore multiple career options in the medical field through
these practical experiences. DMCI Maroon Athletics has long since been a source of pride in the West End. Our successful
athletic traditions continue with students being able to participate in a wide variety of extracurricular sports at a highly
competitive level. This included multiple top 10 rankings, as well as appearances in Provincial tournaments. We are very
proud of the efforts of our committed staff and coaches in making students’ connections and passion for athletics a
priority in our school community. DMCI continues to offer the students exciting and inclusive opportunities to expand their
understanding and skills within the school and the community in preparation for wherever their path may take them. We
endeavour to offer students a path to find Mamàhtawisiwin—the wonder we are born with—as we see ourselves as a team
of educators looking to support our students’ growth and finding their own gifts and passions, enabling them to utilize these
and move beyond DMCI and live a healthy and prosperous life.



OUR PROGRAMS AT

DMCI

OUR STRATEGY

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetur
adipisicing elit, sed do eiusmod tempor
incididunt ut labore et dolore magna
aliqua. Ut enim ad minim veniam, quis
nostrud exercitation ullamco laboris nisi
ut aliquip ex ea commodo consequat.
Duis aute irure dolor in reprehenderit in
voluptate velit esse cillum dolore eu
fugiat nulla pariatur.

THE NEWS

Lorem ipsum dolor sit amet, consectetur
adipisicing elit, sed do eiusmod tempor
incididunt ut labore et dolore magna
aliqua. Ut enim ad minim veniam, quis
nostrud exercitation ullamco laboris nisi
ut aliquip ex ea commodo consequat.
Duis aute irure 

DEMOGRAPHICS 
o Grade 9 to 12 
o Graduation Rate - 98% (3% more than last year’s graduation rate)
o Number of Grads - 234 (18 more students graduated than last year) 
o Indigenous Students (self-declared) – 20.1% 
o Students whose First Language is not English – 33.6% 

ACADEMIC 
o AP Capstone Program (Seminar & Research) 
o Advanced Placement Courses (Art, Biology, Chemistry, Physics, Calculus) 
o Medical Professionals Program (MPP)
o Accelerated Credit Education (ACE Programming) 
o English as an Additional Language Programming (EAL) 
o Information Communication Technology and Business Education / Graphic Design 
o Mentorship/Leadership Program

 INDUSTRIAL ARTS/HUMAN ECOLOGY 
o Automotive (Apprenticeship Program) 
o Electronics 
o Metal Work 
o Woodworking 
o Graphics 
o Foods & Nutrition 
o Textile Arts & Design 
o Family Studies 

VISUAL & PERFORMING ARTS 
o Nationally Acclaimed Choir, Dance, Vocal Jazz programming 
o Music Programming includes Concert Band, Jazz Band, Piano and Guitar- featured
productions- “Sister Act” 
o Visual Arts program includes Advanced Placement 

MAROONS ATHLETICS 
o High Performance/Championship athletic programs including volleyball, basketball, football,
soccer, ultimate, track & field, cross country, golf and badminton 
EXTRA-CURRICURICULAR ACTIVITIES / Clubs: Fishing, Chess, YIP, Trivia, Anime, E-Sports, GSA,
Leadership & Student Council.



COMMUNITIES OF PRACTICE 



EQUITY, DIVERSITY & INCLUSION (EDI)

COMMUNITIES OF
PRACTICE 

National Day of Truth
& Reconciliation

National Day for Truth and
Reconciliation - September 26, 2024
On a sunny Thursday, September 26,
the whole school came together to
commemorate the National Day for
Truth and Reconciliation. The day
was led by students who shared facts
about the Residential School System.
Our Indigenous drum group, Oshkii
Ogitichedaa, Young Warriors, shared
honour songs. They were joined by
Dwayne Gladue and Melvin Starr,
drum leaders and themselves
survivors. Later, the drummers were
joined by hand-drummers from the
DMCI band and together they led a
traditional round dance. Other
activities were led by teachers that
acknowledged various aspects of the
day, including rock painting, fence
ribbon art, orange shirt commitments,
and orange ribbon pins. Students
from neighbouring schools joined us
to participate. The DMCI teepee was
raised to be used as a quiet space for
people to reflect.The day ended with
a feast for the students.



Indigenous Veterans’ Day / Remembrance Day - November 8, 2024
On November 8, DMCI recognized Remembrance Day, and Indigenous Veterans’ Day
with a ceremony in the gym, attended by the whole school. The Indigenous drum
group played an honour song and students spoke about Indigenous and Manitoba
contributions to the war efforts in Korea and World War II. DMCI band and choir
also performed, with Grade 12 student Melwin Agravante playing Taps and
Reveille. Students also shared poems, videos, and Grade 11 student, Trayden
Maple spoke in Anishinabemowin. DMCI student cadets, Cayden Gillies and Jaden
Tayag were honour bearers of the Canadian and Manitoba flags.

Black History Month - February 2025
For Black History month, a display of African cultural items was set up at the front of
the school. Daily films focusing on the Black experience were presented in classrooms for
students to view. Each day there was an announcement sharing information about a Black
Canadian and the contributions made to science, the arts, literature, medicine, and
government. Each Friday, our cafeteria, B&B Cafe, offered African based cuisine to
students and staff. The Gordon Bell High School African Drum Group came to DMCI and
shared their music with our EAL students. Our students were given an opportunity to try
playing the djembe and the DMCI choir sang an African song.

MATT ZANG SAID...

Warrior’s Path Indigenous drum group, Oshkii Ogitichedaa



RED DRESS DAY - MAY 5  2025th

National Day of Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women and Girls also known as Red Dress Day, was May 5. This
day honoured the thousands of missing and murdered Indigenous women, girls, 2 spirit, and gender diverse
people in Canada by encouraging learning and building awareness to end violence against Indigenous women,
girls, 2 spirit, and gender diverse people. DMCI is committed to answering Calls to Action 41(i), and (ii), and to
begin the path of restoring broken relationships through the conduit of education. The whole school walked in
solidarity. The intent was to bring awareness to the community about The National Week for honouring and
remembering Missing Murdered Indigenous Women, Girls and Relatives. Our drummers sang an honour song and
we offered smudge for those present.

RED DRESS DAY

OSHKII OGITICHEDAA DRUMMING ON RED DRESS DAY



Welcome Back Week

HEALTH & WELLNESS
COMMUNITY OF PRACTICE

DMCI’s Health and Wellness Community of Practice in 2024/25 emphasized school community building and
mindfulness opportunities, while providing time management awareness strategies to students. By focusing on a
strong, in-school community building opportunity in the first week of school students were able to connect with
students and staff exploring the extracurriculars that DMCI has to offer. Throughout the year, students had access to
mental health and wellness community resources through the school monitors, in addition to the resources offered
through student services. Strong staff collaboration, and teachers volunteering their free time lead to the creation of
an end of semester student support week. Students were able to reach out to teachers for not only academic
support, but time management and mindfulness support. Looking ahead to 2025/26 the Health and Wellness
Community of Practice intends to continue to improve the physical/social space around the building while building
upon year one initiatives. 

Staff Wellness Breakfast



Actions, approaches, and strategies taken since September 2024:

Members enrolled in Post-Bac. in PBL 
PD attended in Inquiry in History, Geography, Social Studies
Department survey to determine teaching and assessment practices,
successes
Inquiry/PBL used in various courses like dance, digital film, graphic
design, Business Management etc.

Successes:
· Thought provoking conversations as a group
· Easily determined the challenges associated with inquiry and project-
based learning in some courses
· Built community among our Community of Practice (CoP’s) groups
· Higher engagement in courses practicing inquiry/project-based
learning currently at DMCI, helped develop identity in students through
their project work in courses using PBL in DMCI
· Determined need for further PD to explore PBL and inquiry with whole
staff, reach out to other school staff educators using PBL to see in in
action. 
· Consensus for the need of a Project Based Learning Cohort in the
future at DMCI

INSTRUCTION & ASSESSMENT COMMUNITY OF
PRACTICE - INQUIRY & PROJECT-BASED LEARNING

Examples of Project-Based and Inquiry Learning in Dance at DMCI



Actions, approaches, and strategies
taken since September 2024:

CAREER FAIR & TRADE
SHOW

On March 5th, 2025, DMCI organized and hosted a Career
Fair and Trade Show featuring local businesses, post-
secondary institutions, and trades organizations. Our goal
was to strengthen the relationship between school and
community in order to build a cohesive community while
exposing DMCI students to a broad array of career
possibilities, prompting them to visualize their future post
high school lives as community contributors within the
workforce. There were a multitude of speakers, majority of
whom were DMCI alumni from various workforces who
presented their knowledge as industry specialists. There was
a high turnout and engagement from students and
community participants. This event strengthened
partnerships with local businesses and organizations.  

Additional Initiatives:
TV Monitor postings and posters around the
building 
Employment workshops 
Resume development 
Hallway and Digital/Hard Calendar for
student/school events 
School wide online scavenger hunt designed to
have students engage with teachers in different
departments and continue to think about career
paths.
Organized Remembrance Day Ceremony

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT - COMMUNITY
OF PRACTICE



2025 CAREER FAIR



 
Priorities & Focus Areas

for 2025-2026
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Seek Truth & Reconciliation 
Answer Calls to Action related to the cultivation of
culture, community, language, and land in our schools. 
Remove barriers for Indigenous people to lead WSD and
contribute to the WSD community.

Build Community Schools that are Barrier Free 
Eliminate barriers to education, including all exclusionary
practices.
 Create sticky schools that extend the day and keep learners
close.
Nurture neighborhood schools that support all learners.

Equitable Distribution of Resources
Distribute resources so that they have maximum impact for
the learners who need them most.
Empower and support schools to shift resources for
maximum impact.

Develop a Culture of Thinking & Shared Sense of Responsibility for
all Children
Develop the capacity in school leaders to unleash the power of the
classroom teacher
Cultivate the conditions for the highest quality teaching and deepest
learning through Project-Based & Inquiry-Based Learning,
Outcome-Based Assessment & STEAM pedagogies and Land-
Based Learning



year at a glance
2024 -2025 DMCI News, Events &

Highlights



 dmci’s cultural journey

 daniel mcintyre collegiate institute's first
traditional drum group, "oshkii ogitichedaa, young

warriors," started in january 2024 with 12 students.
 "drumming has an incredible power to transform

lives."

2024-2025 in pictures



Our Indigenous Drum Group, Oshkii Ogitichedaa,
Young Warriors



On February 24, 2025, DMCI’s traditional drum group “Oshkii Ogitichedaa” (Young Warriors)
were honored to drum for a large audience at the Aviation Museum. Our students highlighted

their talents for over an hour, drumming for guests and management from Arctic Co-
Operatives Limited. 



POWERFUL CULTURAL JOURNEY

Masen, a Grade 10 student at DMCI, reflects on his
transformation: "At the start of the Young Warriors
drum group, I was scared about performing in front

of people, but then the other drummers helped me to
be comfortable and proud to be a part of this group.

Drumming has made my stress and anxiety much
better. I shouldn't be worried about singing in front

of others; I need to let my voice be heard, and I feel
proud to be here."

Grade 12 DMCI student, Trayden shares the deeper
meaning: "Being a part of a traditional drum group

has built my confidence in singing and practicing my
cultural traditions. Drumming supports me by

making me feel like I'm encouraging other Indigenous
students to be a part of their culture and reclaim

some of the traditions we lost." 
"I have always been involved in my culture since I was a
kid. I feel proud to share our culture with others who

are not familiar or who have not grown up in our
traditions," said Cory, a DMCI student, 

The drumming group will be performing at various
events in 2025. he significant events where the Young

Warriors have already performed are:
Winnipeg School Division Pow Wow - June 2024 

Truth and Reconciliation Ceremony - September 2024 
Canada Life Centre Performance - October 2024 

Upcoming: - Remembrance Day Ceremony - November
2024 DMCI Graduation - June 2025 

The drumming group represents more than musical
ensembles. They are a powerful vehicle for cultural
preservation, personal development, and community

healing. By providing students with opportunities to
learn, perform, and connect with their heritage, the

Winnipeg School Division is supporting a profound
journey of cultural revitalization. 

the drumming group “Oshkii Ogitichedaa” continues to
inspire, educate, and connect—one drumbeat at a time.



On March 12, 2025, DMCI’s Young Warriors Traditional Drum group performed at the Assembly of
Manitoba Chiefs. The purpose of this event was to showcase Indigenous culture and specifically,

how traditional Pow Wows are conducted. DMCI students displayed their talents in front of an
audience of community members from various cultures around the Portage Avenue area. Below is

DMCI’s Cory K proudly dressed in traditional regalia, leading a men’s traditional dance for a Pow
Wow’s Grand Entry. Next is DMCI’s Young Warriors drumming the song “Thunderbird Eagle” in

collaboration with the “Singing Wolves” professional drum group. 



BEAR CLAN WALK OF GENEROSITY

In collaboration with approximately 70+ students
from other schools, a few students volunteered on

Wednesday, March 26th, to serve food on the street to
struggling pedestrians. The day began with an

Indigenous teaching on the importance of generosity,
followed by students making bagged lunches, and

finally, walking the streets near Portage Avenue with
the Bear Clan, serving food to local members of the

community.



dmci’s Medical Professionals
Program (mpp)

Several students volunteered in numerous
capacities at the Children’s Hospital Foundation’s
Teddy Bears’ Picnic on Sunday, Sept. 8th. The event

featured more than 20 activity tents, including the
Dr. Goodbear Clinic put on by frontline staff from

HSC Children’s Hospital, where kids’ teddy bears are
triaged and go through a variety of medical tests

and treatments including MRIs, X-rays, and casting.

Discovery Days AT THE Health Sciences 

A large group of twenty-seven grade 12 students took advantage of an
amazing opportunity to attend the Canadian Medical Hall of Fame

“Discovery Days in Health Sciences” on Thursday, Nov. 7th at the
University of Manitoba Bannatyne Campus.  

The event provided students with the opportunity to explore a variety
of career options in medicine and the health sciences. They gained a

clearer picture of what it would be like to be a health professional by
interacting with researchers, clinicians and educators in their real-

life work setting. 



Medical Professionals Program - students at the Inner-
City Science Center - GMO Lab

Students had the opportunity to complete laboratory activities on
genetically modified organisms at the Inner-City Science Centre on

November 20th and 21st. This included being mentored by a few
University of Manitoba graduate students. They were engaged in a
complete investigation in which they analyzed sample food items,

extracting DNA from the samples, amplifying the DNA using
polymerase chain reaction (PCR), and using agarose gel

electrophoresis to determine if the food has been genetically
modified. 



Fourteen students have been completing the “After
School Leaders – Biotechnology Program” at Red

River College every Tuesday and Thursday evening
from October 10th to November 28th. During these 90

hours of learning, the program has provided the
students with hands-on opportunities to explore fun

facts of science and biotechnology. Aside from
gaining technical experience, students also

developed personal skills like time management,
following directions, and working collaboratively

in a group. The program concludes with a graduation
ceremony, where the students present their

experimental results and receive a certificate. 

Medical Professionals Program -  students at the red
river college -ASL Biotechnology Program 



Medical Professionals Program - International
Medical School Fair 

Many students attended the International
Medical School Fair at the University of

Winnipeg on November 18th. The event provided
the opportunity to meet with admissions

advisors from across the globe and learn
about their different programs, campus life,

and application process. 

St. Boniface Research Centre Youth BIOlab

Two grade 10 students took part in activities
over 4 full days in a two-week period in

November at the Youth BIOlab located in the
Albrechtsen Research Centre at St. Boniface

Hospital. Students had the opportunity to
experience how research scientists approach

heart disease, stroke, Alzheimer’s disease,
diabetes and a host of other complicated

problems through physiology and molecular
and cellular biology. 



The Geography students of DMCI attended a morning at the
Bruce D. Campbell Farm and Food Discovery Centre in May.

The field trip gave students an opportunity to see up close
the inner workings of a research farm and learned more

about how food is processed before it makes it to their
table. The event was equal parts of fun and education, as

students toured the farm, learned about the different
treatment of animals and even prepared their own

muffins as a tasty treat. 

dmci’s social studies department





dmci’s visual art program

On June 2nd and 3rd, five DMCI art students were
selected to participate in the WSD’s second annual

Senior High Arts celebration at the Quamajuq
Winnipeg Art Gallery. On the first day, the

students, along with their Visual Arts teacher and
high school students from across the division,

were introduced to Takashi Iwasaki, a Winnipeg
(West End!) artist, who started off the celebration
with an artist’s talk. We then toured his exhibition

at the nearby Plug In Institute of Contemporary
Art, before heading back to the WAG and being

taught by Takashi how to embroider. We all
designed out our ideas and then got straight to

work, with a pizza lunch to give us energy to focus
on our creations for the remainder of the day. Day

two consisted of more intense embroidering
alongside Takashi, another pizza lunch, a tour of

the WAG, and then a gallery walk of all our work
to celebrate all that we accomplished together

over the past two days. It was a wonderful way
mark the end of another successful artmaking

schoolyear! 





dmci’s ATHLETICS PROGRAM

dmci’s football program

While this year was a challenging season for
DMCI football, it is always a challenge to live up
to a legacy of 14 provincial championships, plus

numerous players who have gone on to the
professional ranks or have played at the college

level in Canada and the USA. 

The team worked hard and played hard this
season and provided memories which will stay
with our players. We would like to give special
acknowledgement to our three international

exchange players and two international
exchange managers, who came to us, saying they
were looking forward to taking part in the high

school football experience while in Canada.

Thank you to the players, coaches, parents,
students and DMCI staff for their support this

season.



Varsity Boys Volleyball
Team

This year's volleyball team was one to remember,
from being Top 3 in the province to start the season,

to winning our Divisional city finals and even
beating one of our rival programs St. Pauls twice.
One word cannot describe this squad but more a

phrase "heart over height" battling with teams
across the province no matter the height or size. We

also Had 3 graduating all-stars, Middle Reynaldo
Diaz, Libero John Duszak and 2nd ranked Player in

Manitoba Kai Toney. At the end of day, we would call
this team a success and definitely one to remember

as the years continue!



The 2024-2025 JV Girls Volleyball Team had an amazing
season. Starting in August, the girls trained and played

nearly every day, showcasing incredible dedication and
Maroon pride. Throughout the season, they represented

DMCI in 4 tournaments around the city and in regular
season play. The girls finished the season with a 6-3

record which placed them 2nd overall in our
conference. 

The team brought their best to the playoffs. In the semi-
finals, the team delivered a dominant performance,

defeating Grant Park 3-0 to earn their spot in the City
Championship Final against Kelvin. In the final match,

the girls played their best game of the season,
impressing everyone who saw them play. Despite a hard-

fought battle, they narrowly missed claiming the
championship title but walked away as proud finalists.

It was a privilege to witness these athletes grow in skill
and volleyball IQ as the season progressed. Their

coaches are incredibly proud of their accomplishments
and look forward to seeing them continue to develop as

they advance to the next level. Thank you, girls, for a
memorable season!

Junior Varsity Girls
Volleyball Team 




